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Seizure of Gold at Dum Dum 

*113'7. Shri Raghunath SiDgh: Will 
'the Minister of FiDanee be pleased 
-.to state: 

(a) whether it is a fact that cus
toms authorities at Dum Dum air~ 
port seized on the 7th August, 1960 
night 19 gold bars from a passenger 
who was West-bound from Bangkok; 
and 

(b) if so, the details of the case? 

The Minister of Finance and CivD 
'Expenditure (Dr. B. Gopala Reddi): 
(a) and (b). The details of the case 
are given in the statement which is 
laid on the Table of the Sabha. 

STATEMENT 

One Mr. M. J. Blakely, a U.S. 
national, arrived at Dum Dum air
port, Calcutta, from Bangkok on the 
night of the pth August, 1960. It 
transpired that Mr. Blakely was in 
transit to Karachi and he was booked 
toleave by another flight at 2.00 A •• M. 

the next morning i.e., 7th August, 

1960. The suspicion of the Customs 
officer at Dum Dum airport was 
aroused, and they decided to search 
Mr. Blakely. Prior to the search he 
was asked whether he had anything 
to declare. He declared that he had 
some gold on his person, and remov
ed from his person a silk jacket con
taining 18 bars of gold. He also pro
duced another bar of gold which had 
been strapped to his leg with adhesive 
tape. The weight and value of the 
gold have been found to be 600 tolas 
and Rs. 78,000 respectively. Investi
gations into the case are in progress. 

oJ ~'io~tion of Foreign Exchange 
Regulations 

*1138 J Shri Indrajit Gupta: . L Shri S. M. Banerjee: 

Will the Minister of Finance be 
pleased to state: 

(a) whether it is a fact that the 
highest number of cases regarding 
violation of Foreign Exchange Regul
ations were register~ 'during 1959-
60; 

(b) if so, what steps have been 
taken by Government to' check 'such 
cases; and 

(c) the number of cases where ad
judication proceedings have started? 

The Minis'..er of Revenue and CivlI 
Expenditure (Dr. B. Gopala Reddi): 
-Ca) Yes, Sir. 

(b) Tbe inc~asebl the number i1).
dicates that the Enforcement Direc
torate has been quite vigilant a!ld 
taken effective steps to detect such 
,offences ,and punish the guilty. 

(c) Out of the cases registered dur
ing the year (1959-60), adjudication 
proceedings _ have been started in 
105 cases. 
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Elections In Punjab and Himachal 
Pradesh 

*1139. Shri Hem Raj: Will the Min
ister of Law be pleased to state the 
progress made for holding early gen
eral elections i~ the snow-bound areu 




